BHCC Allotments Service & BHAF Committee
Liaison Meeting

6.30 pm Tuesday, 13 November 2012
Cityparks’ Offices, Stanmer Nursery, Brighton

BHCC Representatives Present: 

Cllr. Lizzie Deane (Allotments)


Graeme Rolf (Cityparks Operations Manager)

David Cooper (Allotments Officer)
BHAF Committee Members Present: 
John Burns (BHAF Chair)




Steve Lucas (BHAF Treasurer)



Allan Brown (BHAF Secretary)




Anne Glow
Apologies:
Mark Carroll, Gary Johnson, Tania Johnson, Linda Long, Simon Powell
1. Minutes

· Minutes of the previous meeting:  agreed
· Matters arising from the previous minutes:
Site representatives’ meeting:  the last quarterly meeting had been held on 19 September.
PC A J Funnell had attended and had given a presentation on the police ‘Allotment Watch’ initiative.  Different methods of marking, etching and tagging were discussed.

JB suggested it worthwhile to liaise with Worthing & Adur District Council where an ‘Allotment Watch’ scheme had been in operation for some time.
2. Statistics

	
	11 Sep – 13 Nov 2012
	14 Aug – 11 Sep 2012
	+/- on previous month

	Lettable Plots
	3041
	2988
	+ 53

	Unlettable plots
	51
	51
	-0

	Vacant Plots
	401
	412
	-11

	New Lets
	210
	10
	200

	Terminated Tenancies
	159
	88
	71

	Waiting Lists
	1981
	2038
	- 57


Lizzie Deane noted that waiting lists had dropped below 2000 applicants.  DC reckoned this was a result of his on-going work on updating lists and of site representatives making a concerted effort to let vacant plots; particularly at the Weald site where 69 plots had been let in the past few months.
3. Maintenance

· Maintenance report: DC circulated the monthly maintenance worksheets that recorded the maintenance requests received and those completed in the past two months.  Figures did not include routine maintenance work which was on-going throughout the year.
4. Projects

· Allotment Strategy:  the first meeting of the Strategy steering group was scheduled for Friday, 7 December.  The steering group would comprise Gillian Marston Graeme Rolf & David Cooper (BHCC), Allan Brown, Mark Carroll, Anne Glow & Simon Powell (BHAF), Alan Phillips (B&H Organic Gardening Group), Russ Howarth (Roedale Allotment Gardens Society), Vic Borrill (B&H Food Partnership).  Meetings would be facilitated by Nicky Cambridge (BHCC) and a national perspective provided by Paul Neary (National Allotment Society). 
5. Administration

· 2012-2013 invoices:  invoices had been issued on schedule by the council’s Central Collections team in the first week in October.  The CCT would pursuing overdue payments by issuing debt retrieval reminders over the next two months.
John Burns asked if there would be a rent increase in 2013-2014.  Lizzie Deane advised that this had not yet been decided.
6. Any Other Business

· Pre-tenancy probationary period:  with a view to reducing the number of applications from inexperienced allotment gardeners, committee members proposed introducing a three-month, rent free, probationary period during which applicants could decide whether allotment gardening was for them or not.  New tenants could be mentored during the three month period.  The idea was discussed at length.
DC pointed out that this would involve setting up a duplicate record keeping system for informal, probationary tenancies that would need to run parallel to, and interface with the existing one, creating an impracticable increase in the Allotments Service administrative workload.
· Policy regarding co-workers:  Gary Johnson had asked for this topic to be tabled on the agenda.  But in his absence it was unclear why.  For everyone’s benefit DC explained the reasoning behind the co-worker registration system.
Committee members suggested that waiting list applicants could be encouraged to become co-workers whilst waiting for a plot of their own to become available; the advantage being that those without previous experience could obtain practical allotment gardening abilities and this might result in fewer new tenants giving up plots due to inexperience.  DC agreed that this was a positive idea that the Allotments Service could facilitate.  However, the matching of prospective co-workers to existing tenants requiring a co-worker would, again, create an impracticable increase to the administrative workload.  To be discussed further.
· Splitting plots less than 250m²:  a small number of old plots are larger than 125m² yet smaller than 250m² and committee members sought assurance that impractically small plots would not be created by halving plots smaller than 250m².  DC believed every plot required assessment on its own merits but agreed that nothing was to be achieved by splitting anything less than 250m² unless necessity dictated otherwise. 

· Chates Farm Court badgers:  the financial reasons behind the council’s recommendation to take no action to remove badgers from Chates Farm site were discussed. Site representative, Steve Chapman intended to challenge the reasoning and had asked the BHAF committee for their support.  Committee to consider their response at their next meeting.  
· Site representative recruitment:  both the Race Hill site and the lower half of Tenantry Down were currently without site representatives.  DC would email tenants on both sites to invite expressions of interest in taking on the role.
Meeting concluded at 9.00 pm.

Next Liaison Meeting:  6.30 pm, Wednesday, 9 January 2013

